Church Eaton Primary School



DIARY DATES THE WEEK

Monday 8th March

All pupils return to school Whole school Celebration Assembly 10.30am

Tuesday 9th March

Wednesday 10th March

Staff meeting 3.30pm

Thursday 11th March

Friday 12th March

Monday 8th March 2021

Headteacher Awards for this week are:

Class 1: Harvey for his perseverance, Joshua H. for working so hard on his pencil grip and writing his name. Ozzy and Margot for mastering blending words together!

Class 2: Whole Class for remote learning.

Class 3: Connie and Jac for working extremely hard in all lessons.

Class 4: Jessica for her enthusiasm in English and Rhys for working hard in maths.



School News:

Welcome Back— A warm welcome back to all our pupils. It is so nice to have everyone back in school today— there are so many happy faces and the children seem to have settled in very well. If you have got any questions or concerns please contact the school office and we do our best to address them.

Drop-off & Pick-up Times— Further to the letter that was sent out; please adhere to the revised morning and afternoon times as detailed below. Please be prompt in order to minimise the number of people at the school gates.

School Meals— The new school dinner menu is available on ParentPay. School meals can be ordered 3 weeks in advance and up to 8.00am on the morning. Please log onto ParentPay, order and pay in advance.

Out of School Club- Wraparound care will be available in school every morning and after school as previously offered from 7.45am before school till 5.30pm after school as long as pupils need it. Charges are made the following week on ParentPay. Please send a message via email or Dojo to the school office at least 24 hours in advance to book children into club.

World Book Day— We are celebrating World Book Day on Thursday 18th March and would like the children to come to school dressed as their favourite book character. However, please dress up using whatever you already have at home.

Social Distancing- All pupils and staff continue to carefully follow the social distancing procedures that have been implemented. Please could I remind parents not to congregate at the school gates and that only one parent drops off or picks up, it would also be advisable for parents to wear masks when dropping off and picking up.

Illness— Please remember that if your child is ill please do not send them to school.

S. Shaw

Daily Start & End Times — Monday to Friday

Class 1-8.55 am (prompt) until 3:05 pm

Class 2 - 8:50 am (prompt) until 3:10 pm

Class 3-8:45 am (prompt) until 3:15 pm

Class 4- 8:40 am (prompt) until 3:20 pm

Staffordshire
University
Academies
Trust

Church Eaton Primary School High Street Church Eaton Stafford

Headteacher: Mr S Shaw

ST20 OAG

Member of Staffordshire University Academies Trust

Telephone: 01785 823089

Email: office@churcheaton.staffs.sch.uk Web: www.churcheaton.staffs.sch.uk



Class 1 News





The Teddy Bears are coming!

What a lovely fortnight we have had in Class 1. We have been using a series of books about a boy who has adventures with his bear. The bear has been lost at the dump and left in the park. Who knows what will happen next! Reception has been looking carefully at the number 10 and learning its parts. Whilst Nursery has been looking at number 5 and its parts. It is such an exciting time in Class 1 as the children's mathematical understanding explodes. We are starting to see Maths being used in the children's play.

This week we have been learning about how important sleep is and what happens while we are asleep. We found out about nocturnal animals and people who work at night time. We knew that the moon and stars come out at night time. We talked about shooting stars as well!

Next week sees all the children back in school. We are all excited to see our friends and play together again. We will be focussing on settling the children in, re-establishing routines and building lessons back into our day.

Do not hesitate to contact me with anything I can help with. Take care!

Class 2 news

Class 2 have had another fantastic week of learning this week, both at home and at school..

The children have started a brand new topic in history—Kings and Queens. The children are learning all about the monarchy, how our country is run and learning key details about famous Kings and Queens. They are loving it so far and cannot wait to see what they are learning about the following week.

As this is the last week of remote learning, may I take this opportunity to say how proud we are of the children. The resilience and determination they have shown during this difficult period has been mind-blowing and they should all be very proud of themselves.

Both myself and Mrs Smith are very much looking forward to welcoming the children back, we hope the children are as excited as we are!

Class 3 News

Well done everyone for your amazing efforts and contributions to online learning! Monday will see us welcoming back the children to the classroom. Please could you ensure you spend time telling your children the importance of hygiene and sanitising their hands regularly. We also need to remind them of the Catch it, kill it, bin it campaign. If you have any worries or concerns please contact me and I will endeavour to put your minds at rest. Equally,

please inform me of any worries the children may have as it will help me put in place any extra support they may require.

In order to bring back a love of reading I have organised for us to hold World Book Day on Thursday 18th March. I would like the children to attend school dressed as their favourite book character. However, I would like the children to

attempt to dress up using whatever they already have in the house applying a "make do and mend attitude" similar to wartime using their creativity to design their own outfits using what they already have at home. Have fun!

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you need anything. I am always available via email or Dojo.



What a fantastic last week of online, remote learning we have had. Thank you, everyone, for your support and engagement to online learning.

This week, we have been making rain gauges in Geography, using recycled bottles and measuring how much precipitation we have had this week. This is in preparation for our Raging Rivers topic, which we will begin on Monday. Art has also been practical with the children recreating a portrait of their favourite celebrity in the style of Andy Warhol's Pop Art.

We are very excited to see the children on Monday morning and I am sure the children are looking forward to seeing the staff and their friends in school. Please could you have a chat with the children about hygiene and staying safe whilst in school. If you or the children have any concerns about the return to school, please let me know so we can try our best to reassure you.

Please feel free to email or dojo if you have any questions or queries.



BOOK

MARCH 2021





